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Editorial

Is there something about the newsletter you didn’t like, or you don’t think
is appropriate?

Let me know what it is and I will see what I can do to improve things.

But you can improve things yourself.

What do you want to appear?

Will you be willing to actually produce an item, every two months
preferably, but not necessarily, themed to the publication date or reporting
back on what happened during the past two months—to a deadline?

I can only publish what I am given. Sometimes (mostly!) I get nothing at all.
As it is a newsletter, it aims to reflect life in Rochford Methodist Church. This
includes opportunities for members to participate in our church life, reporting
what has happened in the church or to individual members.

Each publication has to be a multiple of four pages. Any unused space has
to be filled with something—pictures, cartoons, puzzles, or anything that
might be interesting to someone (even if it’s only mel). I can’t use anything that
has been published elsewhere without getting permission—or paying lots of
money for copyright.

The publication date and deadline are always printed
below.

If you have an outlet (if
only some of your
friends) please feel free
to take as many copies of
the green Christmas
services leaflet as you
wish.

The Rochford  Methodistpublished on
behalf of Rochford Methodist Church.
Opinions expressed in this newsletter may
not be those of the Methodist Church.

The next planned publication date i8rd
February 2013.Articles, etc, should be
with Daveby 20th Januaryplease.

| prefer articles by email, floppy disc or
typed with a good DARK original (because

Minister:

can handle these without retyping them!),
but I am happy to receive them in any form
fi so long as | gesomething

Emails can be sent to the address shown
in this box.

Rev Bryan Tolhurst, 37 Ormonde Gardens. Leigh-on-
Sea, Essex, SS9 3RG.

Email: bryan.tolhurst@methodist.org.uk

Editor:

Dave Dobbin, 130 Ashingdon Road, Rochford, Essex,
S84 1RR (01702) 544096

Email: dvdobbin@aol.com




From our Minister

I recently visited Thursford Christmas Spectacular which is a variety show that
takes place every year. 1400 people watched the show which included singing,
dancing, a comedian, a juggler and an organist playing on the “mighty Wurlitzer”.
The show also included elements of the Christmas story, albeit only in the carols
that were sung by the choir as it processed in a sort of religious way. It was really
enjoyable and a good start to the festivities that surround a modern Christmas.

Just down the road is Walsingham — a place of historic pilgrimage where a
woman in 1061 had a vision of the Virgin Mary. She was shown the house in
Nazareth where the Angel Gabriel appeared to foretell the birth of Jesus. A story
that we will read in church during the run up to Christmas.

The contrast between the two places could not be greater. One is geared up
for celebration in all its variety and the other emphasises the mystery and the
wonder of the Annunciation and Incarnation in a very peaceful setting. This is the
contrast between the modern wortld and the church with the mysterious message
that it contains.

God himself came to earth as a human being — a human baby. God entrusted
himself to be looked after by a young unmarried couple with nowhere to sleep.
Mary and Joseph soon became refugees fleeing from a brutal Middle Eastern
leader but they were faithful to their promises and ensured that Jesus was able to
grow into the man in whom we can see the perfection of human life, and the
promise of eternal life.

Very often the message cannot be seen, because of the bright lights that
surround it blinding those enjoying the celebrations, ot heard because of the noise
of people enjoying themselves. But the truth is there right at the centre.

There is nothing strange about this. It has always been the same. Human
beings have always found different ways to enjoy life - and so we should because
life is good. It was given to us by God and everything God does is good. Life is so
good that God wants us to live forever.

Christmas reminds us that through Jesus Christ this is now possible - we can
live forever. This is possible not just because of Christmas but because of the life,
death and resurrection of Jesus Christ whose birth we celebrate on Christmas day.
If we trust in Jesus as our Lord and Saviour then God promises us eternal life.

Our modern Christmas celebrations have a tendency to conceal the truth but
the eternal celebrations that we will shate in Heaven will give God the glory and
the truth will be plain for all to see. Our earthly parties are but a shadow of the
great party to which we are invited in Heaven. We may soon tire of Christmas but
we will never tire of the heavenly festivities - because God will always there at the
centre - the life and soul of the party. G
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Happy Christmas and a blessed new year to you all. /;l?/’



The Night Shelter Project

When I needed a neighbour were you there, were you there?

When I needed a neighbour, were you there?

And the creed and the colour and the name won’t matter, wete you thetre?
I was hungry, thirsty, cold and needed shelter, were you there?

Jesus Christ is waiting, waiting in the streets,
no one is his neighbour, all alone he eats.
Listen, Lotd Jesus, I am lonely too;

make me, friend or stranger, fit to wait on you.

Brother, sister, let me serve you,
let me be as Christ to you;
pray that I may have the grace to
let you be my servant, too.

Jesus commanded: You must love your neighbour as yourself. (Mark 12:33).

The above verses from hymns and a commandment of Jesus are the essence
of The Night Shelter Project in Southend. Folk from seven local churches
providing, from 1st November 2012 until 28th February 2013, nightly shelter,
warmth, food, conversation and friendship to homeless men and women.

The church doors are opened at 7.30 each evening and guests depart after
breakfast the following morning. Each church has a shelter manager and, at
Chalkwell Park Methodist Church the manager is Jacqui Hughes. The position is

uniaid, time consuminﬁ, not easi and needs the suﬁiort of other church folk.
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